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Meeting Accessibility: Pursuant to 5 
U.S.C. 552b, and 41 CFR 102–3.140 
through 102–3.165 and subject to 
availability of space, this meeting is 
open to the public. Seating is limited 
and is on a first-come basis. All 
members of the public who wish to 
attend the public meeting must register 
no later than 12:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 
May 9, 2017 using the electronic 
registration available at the following 
link: http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/ 
3442415/May-16-2017-Public-Attendee- 
Registration or by contacting Ms. Kendal 
Brown at (703) 681–6670 or 
kendal.l.brown2.ctr@mail.mil. 

Special Accommodations: Individuals 
requiring special accommodations to 
access the public meeting should 
contact Ms. Kendal Brown at least five 
(5) business days prior to the meeting so 
that appropriate arrangements can be 
made. 

Written Statements: Any member of 
the public wishing to provide comments 
to the Subcommittee may do so in 
accordance with section 10(a)(3) of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, 41 
CFR 102–3.105(j) and 102–3.140, and 
the procedures described in this notice. 
Written statements may be submitted to 
the DHB Alternate DFO, Ms. Camille 
Gaviola, at 
camille.m.gaviola.civ@mail.mil and 
should be no longer than two type- 
written pages and include the issue, a 
short discussion, and a recommended 
course of action. Supporting 
documentation may also be included, to 
establish the appropriate historical 
context and to provide any necessary 
background information. If the written 
statement is not received at least five (5) 
business days prior to the meeting, the 
DFO may choose to postpone 
consideration of the statement until the 
next open meeting. The DFO will 
review all timely submissions with the 
Subcommittee Chair and ensure they are 
provided to members of the 
Subcommittee before the meeting that is 
subject to this notice. 

Public Comments: Members of the 
public must sign up to speak by 
contacting Ms. Kendal Brown at (703) 
681–6670 or 
kendal.l.brown2.ctr@mail.mil or by 
signing up at the reception table at the 
meeting. Public comments will be 
received by the Subcommittee in order 
of sign-up and within the time limits of 
the meeting. Those who provide public 
comment are strongly encouraged to 
also provide written statements to 
support their comments (see guidance 
in ‘‘Written Statements’’ section). 

Dated: April 21, 2017. 
Aaron Siegel, 
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison 
Officer, Department of Defense. 
[FR Doc. 2017–08417 Filed 4–25–17; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 5001–06–P 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

Office of the Secretary 

Charter Renewal of Department of 
Defense Federal Advisory Committee 

AGENCY: Department of Defense. 
ACTION: Renewal of Federal Advisory 
Committee. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Defense 
(DoD) is publishing this notice to 
announce that it is renewing the charter 
for the Reserve Forces Policy Board 
(‘‘the Board’’). 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Jim 
Freeman, Advisory Committee 
Management Officer for the Department 
of Defense, 703–692–5952. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Board’s charter is being renewed under 
the provisions of 10 U.S.C. 175 and 
10301 and in accordance with the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(FACA) of 1972 (5 U.S.C., Appendix, as 
amended) and 41 CFR 102–3.50(a). The 
Board’s charter and contact information 
for the Board’s Designated Federal 
Officer (DFO) can be found at http://
www.facadatabase.gov/. 

The Board shall provide to the 
Secretary of Defense, for transmittal to 
the President and the Congress, an 
annual report on any reserve component 
matters that the Board considers 
appropriate to include. The Board shall 
serve as an independent adviser to the 
Secretary of Defense to provide advice 
and recommendations on strategies, 
policies, and practices designed to 
improve and enhance the capabilities, 
efficiency, and effectiveness of the 
reserve components. The Board may act 
on those matters referred to it by the 
Chair and on any matter raised by a 
member of the Board or the Secretary of 
Defense. 

Under the provisions of 10 U.S.C. 
10301(c), the Board shall be composed 
of 20 members. All members of the 
Board are appointed to provide advice 
on behalf of the Government on the 
basis of their best judgment without 
representing any particular point of 
view and in a manner that is free from 
conflict of interest. All members are 
entitled to reimbursement for official 
Board-related travel and per diem. 

The public or interested organizations 
may submit written statements to the 

Board membership about the Board’s 
mission and functions. Written 
statements may be submitted at any 
time or in response to the stated agenda 
of planned meeting of the Board. All 
written statements shall be submitted to 
the DFO for the Board, and this 
individual will ensure that the written 
statements are provided to the 
membership for their consideration. 

Dated: April 21, 2017. 
Aaron Siegel, 
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison 
Officer, Department of Defense. 
[FR Doc. 2017–08422 Filed 4–25–17; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 5001–06–P 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

Department of the Army, Corps of 
Engineers 

Withdrawal of Notice of Intent To 
Prepare an Environmental Impact 
Statement for the Gregory Canyon 
Landfill Project, San Diego County, 
California 

AGENCY: U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, 
DoD. 
ACTION: Notice of Intent; withdrawal. 

SUMMARY: The U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers (Corps), Los Angeles District, 
is issuing this notice to advise Federal, 
state, and local governmental agencies 
and the public that the Corps is 
withdrawing its Notice of Intent (NOI) 
to prepare an Environmental Impact 
Statement (EIS) for the Gregory Canyon 
Landfill Project located in San Diego 
County, California (Corps File No. SPL– 
2010–00354). 
ADDRESSES: U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers, Los Angeles District, 
Carlsbad Field Office (Attn: Michelle 
Lynch), 5900 La Place Court, Suite 100, 
Carlsbad, California 92008. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Michelle Lynch, South Coast Branch 
Chief, Carlsbad Field Office. Email 
address: michelle.r.lynch@
usace.army.mil. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The Corps 
published an NOI in the Federal 
Register on May 7, 2010 (75 FR 25218) 
to prepare a Draft EIS pursuant to the 
National Environmental Policy Act for 
the proposed Gregory Canyon Landfill 
Project. A public scoping meeting was 
held on June 3, 2010 to solicit public 
input on the scope of analysis; 
significant issues to be evaluated in the 
Draft EIS; direct, indirect and 
cumulative impacts resulting from the 
proposed action; and proposed 
alternatives. The Corps published a 
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